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Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

I really hope this lovely weather continues so we can all enjoy the sunshine 

over the Easter break. Itõs never too early in the year to go to the beach!  

 

You will see that we have some advertisements in the newsletter for both 

Mid -Day Supervisors and a Crossing Patrol Person. We would really welcome 

your application for either or both of these roles. We will be happy to assist 

people with completing the application pack for MDSAs if necessary. The 

MDSAs are such an important part of our school community and do a great 

job at ensuring our children are well cared for and happy at lunchtimes.  

 

As Colneis parents will know our Ofsted Inspectors have been and gone! I 

was so proud of our school and the children during the inspection. They were 

polite and well behaved and worked well in lessons. Thank you to all the 

parents who took the time to complete the online survey. It was clear that 

the vast majority of parents are very happy with all that Colneis provides. 

If you are one of the tiny minority who did not agree with this please 

contact us because we want to help and get things right for every child and 

parent.  

 

During the inspection I was immeasurably proud of the teachers and 

teaching assistants who planned and delivered, as always, great lessons. The 

office staff were run off their feet helping to find the next piece of 

documentation that was required but every request was met with a smile. 

The kitchen staff played their part too by preparing a wonderful banquet 

fit for a queen for the inspectors! Our caretaker and cleaners were also 

extra busy ensuring that everywhere was smart and tidy ready for the big 

day, which turned out to be two days! What a great team! We are not able 

to share the outcomes of the inspection with you yet. I am still waiting for 

the report but whatever the outcome I am sure you know, as I do, that this 

is a great school of which we are justifiably proud.  

 

Happy Easter!  

Kindest regards  

Mrs Jane Reed  

Headteacher  
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www.fairfieldinfant.co.uk 
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FAIRFIELD INFANT SCHOOL  
 

 

Dates:  

Friday 31 March Last day of spring term  

Wednesday 19 April Return to school for summer term  

Monday 1 May Bank holiday 

Wednesday 3 May Nursery walk to library (AM ñ10am, PMñ2pm) 

Wednesday 17 May Nursery walk to fruit shop (AM ñ10am, PMñ2pm) 

Friday 19 May Y1 Victorian Day  

Saturday 20 May Friends of Fairfield Summer Fair  

Monday 29 May - Friday 2 June Half term  

Monday 5 June PD Day 

Thursday 8 June Y2 trip to Pipers Vale Gymnastics Club, Ipswich (Pupils to wear PE kits to school)  

Friday 9 June - Friday 14 July Y2 Friday morning swimming at Colneis  

Monday 12 June, pm  The Jungle Book visiting theatrical production (for pupils only)  

Thursday 15 June, am  Sports 4 Kids fundraising event (Pupils to wear PE kits to school)  

Monday 19, Tuesday 20, Wednesday 21 June, 10am - 1.30pm New Reception class trial mornings  

Thursday 22 June  Year 1 trip to Jimmyõs Farm  

Friday 23 June, 10am & 2pm  Parentsõ meeting for new Nursery and Reception children 

Wednesday 28 June, am/pm  Nursery Sports Day and shared picnic  

Thursday 29 June, am Y5 buddies  to visit Y2 at Fairfield  

Thursday 6 July  Sports Day. Reception 9.05 -10.05am, Y1 10.10-11.10am, Y2 11.15am-12.15pm  (Pupils 

to wear PE kits to school)  

Monday 10, Tuesday 11, Wednesday 12 July, 10am - 1pm New Reception children morning  

Friday 14 July Nursery beach visit  

Tuesday 18 July Nursery party  

Wednesday 19 July Nursery graduation  

Friday 21 July  Last day of term  

Fairfield Assemblies  

The following classes will be leading our assembly at 10.25am*:  

Thursday 4 May  Class 1R 

Thursday 11 May Class RA 

Thursday 25 May  Class 1A 

Wednesday 14 June  Class 1M 

Thursday 22 June  Class RC 

Thursday 13 July  Class RB 

Thursday 20 July (*2pm)  Y2 Leavers Assembly  

Please see page 5 for a list of Friends of Fairfield dates  
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Fencing in Year 2  

Our Year 2 pupils recently enjoyed a morning of fencing. They wore the protective clothing 

necessary to participate and learned how to advance, lunge and parry. Lots of fun was had by all.  

Pupilsõ Success 

This information has been removed  

for data protection purposes  
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Friends of Fairfield  

 
Friends of Fairfield have been fundraising this year to support the regeneration of the pond 

and garden area. The School and Friends have recently met with Suffolk County Council 

Ecologists and together we are forming a plan to create a rich wildlife space for the 

pupils.  With gardens and wildlife it is all about timing so changes, renovation and additions to 

the garden will be spaced over the next 12 months or more, scheduled at the best times to 

support and encourage wildlife into the area.   We hope that weõll soon be able to tell what you 

can expect to see and where you can help.  

  

Cake Bake:  

Thank you to all the parents and carers of the classes that have so far taken part in the our 

monthly cake bake. They continue to go from strength to strength with Class 2D taking £140, 

the most we have taken in one sale so far!   Class RC are the next class taking up the challenge 

with their sale being on the 31 st  March.  

As mentioned in the last newsletter, we would kindly request that Classes 1A & 1R provide cakes 

for the Easter Event on 22 nd April (cakes to be provided on the 21 st  April to the school office) .  

  

Easter Trail & Crafting:  

The Easter Crafting event is new for this year and will take place on Saturday 22 nd April 

between 10amð 12pm.  We will have an Easter Trail with prizes for completion, three crafting 

activities for children to get involved in which include painting sun catchers, eggõs and Easter 

box creation and decoration.   In addition to this we will have three games that we are sure the 

children will have great fun in trying.   Classes 1A & 1R will be providing the cakes and 

refreshments will be available.   An activity we would really like all the children to get 

involved in is making an Easter Hat, prizes will be given to each child wearing their hat on 

the day and there will be further prizes for most original and creative hats!   We look 

forward to seeing lots of you at this new event.  

  

Summer Fair:  
  

Hot on the heels of the Easter Event will be our annual Summer Fair which takes place on the 

20 th  May between 2 -4.30pm. Our theme for this year is Wildlife to align with fundraising for 

the garden regeneration.   

  

Keeping in the spirt of our theme we have  ôJennysõs Ark Petting Zooõ, tickets will be available 

to purchase in advance and we will let you know more on how to do this after the Easter 

break.   Also at the Fair you can expect : a Bouncy Castle and obstacle course, wildlife crafts, 

games and sporting activities, sand craft, BBQ, tea/cake refreshment, Tombolaõs along with a 

number of other activities.  

Following on from last year, each class will be decorating tablecloths with a wildlife theme.   A 

prize will be provided for the winning class in each year group as judged by the Friends of 

Fairfield committee. We kindly invite parents and carers to provide the cakes/biscuits to be 

sold at the Fair.  

 

Contõd... 
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School Day  

Could we kindly remind parents/carers that the morning bell rings promptly at 8.50am. By this 

time your child should be lined up and ready to enter school. The end of the school day is 3.15pm. 

We would expect that you would leave the school premises once your child has been collected. 

Please note that the use of the school grounds/school equipment is not permitted.  

**NEW**  Jam Jar Tombola!   We would like parents/carers to get involved by donating a clean 

Jam Jar with some items in it suitable for children, this could be any combination of things such 

as sweets, a small toy, pens, pencils, craft materials, bubbles, balloons, a game, skipping rope, 

tricks, stickers, soil & seeds, bug catching ð anything goes!  Once you have filled your Jam Jar 

please take it to the School Office.  

  

Our Raffle is shaping up with some great prizes from local businesses such as Morrisonõs, 

Homebase and the Orwell Hotel.   Draw tickets will be sent home with the children  and priced at 

50p a ticket . You are not obligated to purchase but please return money and any unused tickets in 

an envelope by the 17 th  May to either your class teacher or the School Office.  

  

As always none of these events are possible without volunteers that help to organise in advance 

and support on the day. We greatly appreciate any help you might be able to offer.   We would not 

want to be in a position where we have to close stalls as we donõt have enough help to run them. 

We are fundraising to support additional equipment and activities for the school for the benefit 

of  all the children.   Please help if you can. 

 

A reminder of the remaining Friends activities for your diaries:  

 

Friends of Fairfield Events Calendar:  

Friday 31 March   RC Class Cake Bake  

Friday 21 April*   1A & 1R Class Cake Bake  

    *please note date change, these cakes will be sold at the  
    Easter Trail & Crafting event on the 22 nd April  

Saturday 22 April   NEWñEaster Trail & Crafting, 10am -12pm 

Saturday 20 May   Fairfield Summer Fair  

Friday 30 June   2H Class Cake Bake  

Friday 30 June, 3pm   Friends of Fairfield Book Sale  

Friday 14 July   RA Class Cake Bake  

 

We hope that many parents and carers will show their support for the school and we would 

warmly welcome any volunteers to help.   Without you none of these events will be possible.   Please 

contact  wmassingham@btinternet.com  or the school office if you are able to help.  

Lost Property  

There are many items in the lost property box, including a number of water bottles. Weather 

permitting, the box will be in the playground at the end of the school day. If you think some items 

may belong to your child - please check. Any items remaining at the end of term will be forwarded 

to charity. As a reminder, at the start of the new term please ensure that all uniform etc is 

clearly named. Thank you.  

mailto:wmassingham@btinternet.com


 

6 

Lunchtime and After School Clubs  
 

The following clubs will commence next term. If your child is interested in attending, please 

call into the school office for an application form. If you wish to book a place on a Premier 

Sport club, please book online directly or call the number as detailed below. (For Premier Sport 

courses, book before  Friday 7th April 2017  to be entered into a prize draw to have a chance of 

winning one of four Unlimited Summer Premier Passes worth £249!).  Places will be issued on a 

strictly first come, first served basis, and the place only guaranteed once payment has been 

received.  

 

Monday: After School Tennis Club for Reception, Y1 & Y2  

10 weeks, commencing Monday 24 April - Monday 17 July, 3.20 -4.20pm (No sessions on Bank 

Holiday Monday 1st  May or PD Day Monday 5 th  June). £30.00 (cheques to be made payable to 

ôMiss L Fulcherõ). 18 places available. 

 

Tuesday: Premier Sport Multi Sports After School Club for Reception, Y1 & Y2  

12 weeks, commencing Tuesday 25 April ñTuesday 18 July, 3.15pm-4.30pm. £49.80.  

To book your place, apply online at  www.premier -education.com or phone 01473 598005.  

  

Wednesday: Sports Crazy After School Club for Reception, Y1 & Y2  

11 weeks, commencing Wednesday 26 April ñWednesday 19 July, 3.20 -4.20pm. £38.50 

(cheques to be made payable to ôL J Sports Coachingõ). Please note: NO session 14 th  June. 

  

Thursday: Premier Sport After School Football Club for Reception, Y1 & Y2  

13 weeks, commencing Thursday 20 April ñThursday 20 July, 3.15pm -4.30pm. £53.95.  

To book your place, apply online at  www.premier -education.com or phone 01473 598005.  

 

Friday: Premier Sport Gymnastics After School Club for Reception, Y1 & Y2  

13 weeks, commencing Friday 21 April ñFriday 21 July. £53.95.  

To book your place, apply online at  www.premier -education.com or phone 01473 598005.   

 

Please be advised that we will not confirm that your child has a place on a club, however, we will 

contact you and return your application within a week of receipt if your child is unsuccessful in 

gaining a place. 

Do not climb fences!  
 

Can we please remind parents that if the school gates are locked, the main gate at the front of 

the school should be used. Please to not attempt to climb over fences/walls! This also applies 

to children ñthey should not be lifted over walls and fences.  

School Security  

To ensure that school security is maintained, could we please remind you to close and latch the 

school gates when entering and leaving the school premises. The safety of every child is 

paramount, so please be vigilant and if you are aware the gate has been left open, please close it. 

Thank you for your co -operation.  

http://www.premier-education.com/
http://www.premier-education.com/
http://www.premier-education.com/
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COLNEIS JUNIOR SCHOOL  

Dates:  
 

Friday 31 March Last day of spring term  

Wednesday 19 April Return to school for summer term  

Thursday 20 April  Year 4 Food Farm Fair, Trinity Park  

Friday 21 April, 2pm - 3.30pm Year 6 parents invited in to hall to see Year 6 WW2 exhibition  

                     (projects to be taken home)  

Monday 24 April, 3pm - 3.30pm  Year 3 parents invited to see Invaders Projects  

Thursday 27 April, 7pm Friends of Colneis Meeting, staff room  

Monday 1 May Bank holiday 

Tuesday 2 May Year 4 food to fork trip (class 4T ñ9.30-11.30am,  class 4Mñ1-3pm) 

Wednesday 3 May, 6pm - 7pm Parents meeting for the Y6 residential trip  

Monday 8 - Thursday 11 May 2017 Y6 SATS  

Tuesday 9 May Year 4 food to fork trip (class 4C ñ9.30-11.30am)  

Friday 12 May Y3 trip to Foxburrow Farm  

Wednesday 24 May  Football Development Tournament  

Monday 29 May - Friday 2 June Half term  

Monday 5 June PD Day 

w/c Monday 5 June Y6 Residential/Activity Week  

Friday 9 June  Cricket Tournament, Dellwood Avenue  

Monday 12 June  The Jungle Book visiting theatrical production (for pupils only)  (no Y6 swimming) 

Tuesday 20 June  Rounderõs Tournament 

Thursday 22 June, 5 - 7pm Friends of Colneis Summer Fair  

Tuesday 27 June, 1.30pm Colneis Sports Day  

Thursday 29 June, am Y5 buddies  to visit Y2 at Fairfield  

Monday 3 July, 1.30pm - 3pm Area Sports  

Thursday 6 July  Year 5 Tudor Day  

Friday 7 July, 6.30 - 8pm Friends of Colneis summer disco  

Friday 14 July, 6pm - 8.30pm  Year 6 Leaversõ fancy dress disco 

Wednesday 19 July, 2pm  Year 6 leavers assembly  

Thursday 20 July  Year 6 trip to beach & leisure centre  

Friday 21 July  Last day of term  

 
* The Parentsõ Open Morning/Afternoon: Parents are invited into school to work alongside their child in the 

classroom in a practical curriculum based activity which supports learning. This will be followed by tea in the hall 

and the chance to talk to members of the Senior Management Team and a School Governor.  
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Super Swimmers   

 

Mia, Aidan, Beth and Lewis attended the 

County Swimming Championships. It was held 

at Crown Pools, Ipswich.  To do this you need to 

get a specific time. We all got a medal.  We are 

all hoping to get to the next stage which is the 

Regionals 2017. There are lots of different 

age groups. We are all in a really big age group 

so it was really hard to get the times we 

needed. 

 

by Mia, Aidan, Beth and Lewis  

Well done to those teams who attended recent sporting competitions.  

The events were:  
U11 Basketball Competition  

U9 Dodgeball Competition  

U9 Mixed Football Competition   
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Pupilsõ Success 

This information has been removed  

for data protection purposes  
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Colneis Science Club  

At science club we try lots of different 

experiments and have lots of fun! We learn 

something new every week.  Some of the 

experiments we have tried have included making a 

compass, making a rainbow in a tube and testing 

acid.  Science club is very fun!  

 

from Molly in Y5  

Break Time Snacks  

Could we kindly remind you that break time snacks should consist of either fruit or vegetables. 

Cereal bars and/or fruit winder type snacks are extremely high in sugar content and are not 

suitable for snack time.  

Friends of Colneis News  
 

Spring Disco  

The Friends ran another super disco for the children on Friday 10 th  March raising over £700! 

Thanks again to DJ Rob and DJ Harry, the 14 fabulous Friends volunteers who ran the tuck shop 

and cleared up after the event, all the amazing teachers who give their own time and Vince the 

schoolõs wonderful caretaker. 

The Bare Necessities  

Five volunteers provided the interval refreshments for parents, teachers and children at the 

school play this week.   Over the three performances we raised about Ã75 which weõve added to 

the collection for Water Aid, Colneisõs chosen charity for this event. 

Save the date -  Summer Fair, Thursday 22nd June, 5 - 7pm 

Donõt miss our next event, the annual Summer Fair which is always very popular with the children 

and their families.   Thereõll be a BBQ, refreshments and plenty of games and stalls to enjoy.  The 

money raised goes towards school trips and activities not covered by the school budget.   

Request for the Summer Fair Raffle, Grand Prize  

Weõre looking for a local company to sponsor our main raffle prize (about Ã150).  We very much 

welcome support in this way from all types of business. All contributors names will be mentioned 

and thanked in our programme and other publicity associated with the fair.   

Weõre also looking for other prizes for our raffle or our silent auction  (where parents bid for 

an item during the fair and the winner is announced at the end). If youõre able to support us this 

year, could you please send your prize for the attention of Claire Mackinder, to the school.   If 

you need the prize to be collected please telephone the school and someone will pick it up.  

Want to help?  

Weõre a friendly bunch and not cliquey at all!  Weõll welcome you with open arms if you can help us 

to set up the Summer Fair during the afternoon (from 1.15pm) or if you can man a stall for us 

(from about 4.30pm).   If you want to know more, please email  Claire.mackinder1@gmail.com. 

mailto:Claire.mackinder1@gmail.com
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Jungle Book ð what a success!  
 

Many, many thanks to Mrs Livingstone and all her great team for this yearõs school production of 

Jungle Book. The children were outstanding and did a fantastic job at each performance. Weõd 

also like to thank the parents of the cast who supported their children through the many 

rehearsals. Lastly weõd like to thank those who made donations. We are able to send over Ã450 to 

Water Aid - your generosity is much appreciated.    


